

March 12, 2020

Dear Racing Fans:

Due to COVID-19 outbreak concerns, Harris County Judge Hidalgo recommended this afternoon that large public gatherings of 250+ people should be cancelled. Respecting the recommendation of Judge Hidalgo, Sam Houston Race Park will suspend our simulcasting operations at the end of the day today, Thursday, March 12, 2020.

There is a possibility we may continue live racing. But in order to comply with Judge Hidalgo's recommendation, we would have to do this without public spectators. We will make a decision on this later this evening.

We are hopeful to resume our normal operations in the near future. We sincerely apologize for the inconvenience these difficult decisions have created.

Anyone who has purchased advanced tickets or arranged for Group Events will be contacted about refunds or the opportunity for rescheduling.

Sincerely,

Dwight Berube,

Vice President & General Manager

Sam Houston Race Park